
  
 
THE WOLVERHAMPTON CITY COUNCIL (PENN) (PROHIBITION AND 

RESTRICTION OF WAITING AND STREET PARKING PLACES) 

(AMENDMENT NO 9) ORDER 2023 

 
 

Statement of Reason: 

 
Bhylls Lane has been identified for improvement under a Safer Routes to School scheme, 

which aims to improve safety for both children and parents by ensuring that sections of 

the highway, including footpaths, are kept free from parked vehicles, whilst also aiming 

to provide a more convenient and safer place to cross the road. 
 

 


